
 

Courage 
From the Interim Pastor’s Desk... 

By Pastor Robb Kosky 

 

Our Synod Assembly, for the Greater Milwaukee 
Synod of the ELCA, met on May 17th and 18th at the 
Italian Community Center in Milwaukee. Along with 
myself, Sue Gordon and Mark Wittenberg attended 
as the voting members from North Cape. 

 The theme for the assembly was Courage – 
one of our Synod’s core values (along with Curiosity, 
Compassion, and Collaboration). In our devotionals, 

we were asked questions like,  “What gives you 
courage?” and “What gives you hope for the fu-
ture?” We watched a couple of videos of pastors and 
laypeople from our Synod being interviewed about 
what gives them courage in the face of injustices 
and prejudices they have faced, and how does the 
church help them and give them hope. 

 Their responses included things like the 
teaching of Jesus that we are to love one another. 
The examples of members of the church who stand 

up to help those in need. Being part of a community 
that proclaims and values the love God has for all 

people. The conviction that what we do as the 
church matters and makes a difference in the world. 
And even how witnessing injustice when it is done 

to others has inspired them to be more courageous 
on behalf of others. 

 Now, I don’t know that I am a particularly 
courageous person. Across the board, I pretty much 
go in for avoiding conflict. When I think about my 
confirmation verse, Micah 6:8, where God tells us to 
“do justice, love kindness, and walk humbly with 
your God,” I’ve got the loving kindness and walking 
humbly parts down flat (I write with no small degree 
of pride). But when it comes to doing justice, calling 
out  and naming the systemic evils in our world – 
well, I don’t mind leaving that to others. 

 However, there is one event that, along with 
the teachings of Jesus and the collective witness of 
so many followers of Christ, has inspired courage in 
me. The event was the Unite the Right rally in Char-
lottesville, VA in the summer of 2017. You may 

remember that it was a gathering of white suprema-
cists and various white nationalist groups united by 
anger, hatred, and racism. One woman was killed 
and many injured when someone drove his car into 
a crowd of counter-protesters. 

 What hit home for me after those events, is 
the conviction that what we do as the church really 
does matter, not only for us, but for our society and 
for the world. What we have, as followers of Jesus, is 
something that our world desperately needs. We 
have the teachings of Jesus – to love one another,  
to love our enemies, to pray for those who perse-
cute us, to not insult or hold others in contempt, to  
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not throw the first stone, but to turn the other cheek, to not judge others but to treat others with mercy 
and forgiveness. 

 These are things that Jesus teaches us because these things do not come naturally to human be-
ings.  We are all caught up in the sin and pain of this world. We each carry our burdens, our scars, the pains 
and hurts that have been inflicted on us in our lives, and we all need to be acknowledged, loved, accepted, 
and forgiven. This, I believe, is the power, the mission, and the hope that we, as the church, have to offer to 
the world. 

 The political and social divisions in our country are a sign of the pain that all of us carry – our fears, 
our anxieties, our resentments, our griefs, our humiliations, our shames, our guilt, our anger.  And in the 

face of all of this we have been given this gift – which we, in turn, can pass on to all those around us. It is 
the gift of the grace and love of Jesus. 

 And, I think, that we can live out this grace and love in kindness and in humility.  And, I believe, that 
this grace and love is exactly what our world needs. 

 What we do as the church matters. We have what we, and our neighbors, and our community 
needs. We have Jesus. 
 

In the hope and love of Jesus, 

Pastor Robb 
 

 

 

GMS Synod Assembly 
The Greater Milwaukee Synod Assembly was  held on 
May 17-18,  2024  at the Italian Community Center in 
Milwaukee.  Our congregational representatives to 
this year’s assembly were Pastor Robb, Mark Witten-

berg,  and Sue Gordon.  Synod Assembly meets year-
ly in the spring to bring together representatives of 
all Greater Milwaukee Synod congregations to en-
gage with each other in conversation, vote on resolu-
tions, elect synod council and committee represent-
atives, consider finances, and other business.   To 
read more, go to the Synod website to read the re-
cap of events.  https://milwaukeesynod.org/synod-
assembly-2024/ 
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COUNCIL CORNER 
North Cape Lutheran Church 

May 14, 2023  7:00pm  Church Library 
 
 

Attendees: Pastor Robb Kosky, Les Gumieny, Mark Ehleiter, Maggie Techert, Kathy Paul, 
Jake Hoffmann, Linda Spencer,  Jim Muszynski, Amy Stillson, Jeff Willms, and Wyatt Hoff-
mann 
Consent Agenda Item 
April Minutes 
 
Meeting called to order by President, Les Gumieny. 
Consent Agenda Item: April Minutes approved pending the correction of adding Kathy Paul 
as WELCA liaison. 
A By-Laws Update and Maggie Techert reinstatement were added to the agenda. 
 
Worship and Music —Robbyn Wilks 
Worship and Music is addressing complaints from members of the Congregation about not 
being able to hear appropriately. Technical assessments have revealed the speakers and 
the amplifiers of the Sound System are at the end of their life cycle. The microphones also 
need to be updated or replaced. The group is currently doing research on a viable solution 
and its subsequent cost. More to come. 
 
Committee Updates  
Met Team Update 
The MSP (Ministry Site Proposal) was presented and reviewed. Note before reading, MSPs 
are used generically for sites other than churches, ie hospitals and campus ministry. Our 
MSP could be updated again in June. 
 

The Council appoints a 6-member call committee. It should contain a cross section of the 
congregation. Council members should consider possible call committee members to dis-
cuss at our June meeting. 
The By-Laws were approved by Council with Linda Spencer so moving and Mark Ehleiter 
seconding. 
 
Worship Update 

• 5/19 Youth Sunday 

• 5/26 The beginning of our summer schedule with 1 Sunday Service at 9:30am.  

• 6/2 Congregational Meeting 

• 6/9 Graduate Recognition 

• During the summer we will have 1 service a month in the pavilion. 

• Pastor Robb will be on vacation May 21-May 28, 2024. 

• In June Pastor will start a Stewardship get together. 
 
Financials 
April 2024 expenses exceeded April donations by $6,678. 
A motion was made by Kathy Paul, seconded by Jim Muszynski to reinstate Maggie Techert 
as Treasurer and Council Member. The motion passed. 
 
Pavilion Commencement 
The pavilion dedication will be June 8, 2024 at 5:30 pm. There will be a free, catered pig 
roast served buffet style in tents starting at 6 pm.  *PLEASE RSVP if you intend to come. 
Guests are welcome! 
There will also be live music by the North Cape Express from 4:30-5:30 and 6:30-8:30 pm. 
We will be setting up on Friday night, volunteers welcome! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL 

President   

Les Gumieny                   414-588-6871 

Vice President 

Mark Ehleiter                  262-497-5147 

Secretary  

Linda Spencer           262-878-4339 

Treasurer   

Maggie Techert           262-497-5493 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Jake Hoffmann              262-676-9894 

Wyatt Hoffmann   

Jim Muszynski            262-488-0616 

Kathy Paul                       262-895-2046 

Amy Stillson                    414-526-8597 

Jeff Willms          262-930-0704
  

 

Audit Committee 

David Flannery               262-886-8716 

Nathan Leinweber       414-617-9601 

Tami Wittenberg           262-939-7133 

 

Cemetery Board 

Pete Bailey           262-497-7217  

Arnie Christiansen        262-878-4831 

Dale Mosher                    262-939-7828 

Jim Petersen                   262-295-5197 

Jeff Klaus                          262-492-1195 

 

Nominating Committee 

Sue Gordon                     414-378-3029 

Linda Hyde                      262-909-7883 

Paula Jasperson           414-721-5162 
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CHURCH STAFF 

 

Interim Pastor, 

Pastor Robb Kosky 

Office  Phone                                                    
262-835-2206  ext. 11 

Cell: 608-345-2463 

Email                     

pastorrkosky@gmail.com 
 

 

Office Manager,   

Ann Henderson      

Office   Phone                                                    
262-835-2206   

Email                        

northcapeluther-
an@gmail.com 

 

Website                                     

northcapelutheran.org 

 
Youth & Family Director,  

Angela Thomas 

Cell  Phone                                                    
262-880-4354 

Email                        

nclcyouthfam@gmail.com 

                  
Organist                                                                 

Dan Trudell 

Custodian                                                            
Shelia Homola 

Choir Director                                    
Robbyn Wilks 

 

Steepleview Xpress Online 
Articles due by noon on 

Wednesdays. 

Newsletter Articles  due   
June 16, 2024. 

 

Church Council News 

Continued from Page 3. 
 

Property Update 

• A new faucet has been installed in the upstairs kitchen. 

• Paint was touched up to remove a water stain. 

• Water-stained tiles were replaced. 

• Material costs and labor were donated by Jeff Willms. 

• Council provisionally approved to move forward with the first phase of removing and re-
placing the church front steps and 6-10 feet of the sidewalk. The contractor will be SK 
Construction, the cost $14,500.  The stairs will be 20 feet wide at the top with the steps 
being 10 feet wide. 

• The motion was made by Jim Muszynski and seconded by Maggie Techert. 
 

Youth Mission Trip 

• The mission trip is June 21 – June 30, 2024. 

• There are twice as many kids going this year than last. 
 

Action Items 

 Look over MSP 

 Consider potential call committee members for June Council Meeting 

 Review Constitution and By-Laws for the June 2nd meeting 
 

Next Council Meeting 
June 11, 2024 at 6:30pm: Note the time change!! 
Motion to Adjourn was made and seconded. 
 

Square Cash Online Giving  
Use the convenient QR code shown  or this link to give to NCLC 
easily through your device!  https://
form.jotform.com/73234080366150   We appreciate your ongo-
ing financial support of the church.   
 
 

Scrip Sales for June 
Scrip gift cards will be for sale after worship on June 9th and 23rd.  See Tam-
my Baumann after services.  These gift cards offer us  a rebate that benefits 
our El Salvador Mission.  Gift cards make great gifts for Father’s Day, gradua-
tions, or birthdays. 
 

Church Keys 
If anyone has church keys they no longer need for volunteer or ministry 
roles,  or if your family has more than one key, please return them to the 
church office.  We are running low on supplies to provide to new ministry 
leaders.  
 

Update Contact Information 
If you have moved, changed phone numbers, dropped your landline, or had 
any change of contact information, please reach out to the church office 
with your updated contact information.  We want to be sure our records are 
accurate, and you are receiving our communications at the correct email 
and home addresses.  All updates to contact information should be emailed 
to Ann at northcapelutheran@gmail.com or leave her a message at 262-835-
2206.  Thank you! 

https://form.jotform.com/73234080366150
https://form.jotform.com/73234080366150
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 AV & Sound Ushers Readers Communion 

Asst. 

Acolytes Treats Livestream Opera-

tor 

June 2 

 

9:30  Roy Gawlitta 9:30 Jeff & Chris 
Willms 

9:30 Angela 
Thomas 

9:30 Angela 
Thomas  

9:30  Zachary 

Brown 
9:30 TBD 9:30 Eric Schultz 

June 9 
Outdoor 
Worship 

9:30  Doug & Mary 
Liesch 

9:30 Dave & Arlene 
Beeman 

9:30 Larry Nel-
son 

9:30 Larry Nelson 9:30  TBD 9:30  Graduation 
Cake / WELCA 

9:30 None Needed 

June 16 9:30  Paul Kapreli-
an 

9:30 Tom & Alyssa 
Jacobson 

9:30 Ginny 
Strueder 

9:30 Ginny 
Strueder 

9:30  TBD 9:30  TBD 9:30 Robbyn Wilks 

June 23 9:30  Paul Kapreli-
an 

9:30  Patrick & Amanda 
Wittbrot 

9:30 Amanda 
Wittbrot 

9:30 Amy Stillson 9:30  TBD 9:30  Kim Steiner 9:30 Mary Liesch 

 

June Worship Volunteers 

Summer Worship Schedule 
Beginning May 26th, we will offer worship on Sunday 
mornings at 9:30am.  This one service schedule will con-
tinue all summer through Labor Day weekend at the be-
ginning of September.  Online, livestreamed worship 
will continue to be offered through our YouTube chan-
nel.  Sunday School does not meet during the summer. 
 

Graduation Recognition Sunday 
Join us along with our 2024 graduates and their families 
on Sunday, June 9th, at 9:30 worship as we celebrate 
our graduating members from 8th grade, 12th grade 
and post high school programs.  This service will be 
held outside under the pavilion, and will not be 
livestreamed.   

June 30 9:30  Roy Gawlitta 9:30  Arnie Waldron, 
Jim Petersen 

9:30 Michael 
Stillson 

9:30 Michael 
Stillson 

9:30  TBD 9:30  TBD 9:30 Eric Schultz 
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June 2 

Deuteronomy 5:12-15 

Psalm 81:1-10 

2 Corinthians 4:5-12 

Mark 2:23—3:6 

 

 

June 9 

Genesis 3:8-15 

Psalm 130 

2 Corinthians 4:13—5:1 

Mark 3:20-35 

 

 

June 16 

Ezekiel 17:22-24 

Psalm 92:1-4, 12-15 

2 Corinthians 5:6-10 [11-13] 14-
17 

Mark 4:26-34 

 

 

June 23 

Job 38:1-11 

Psalm 107:1-3, 23-32 

2 Corinthians 6:1-13 

Mark 4:35-41 

 

 

June 30 

Lamentations 3:22-33 

Psalm 30 

2 Corinthians 8:7-15 

Mark 5:21-43 

 

 

 

June 

Bible Lessons 

Worship & Music 
Coordinator:  Robbyn Wilks  262-857-3407  drwilks1@gmail.com 

Special Congregational Meeting—June 2 
There will be a Special Congregational Meeting on Sunday, June 2nd fol-
lowing our 9:30am worship service.  At this meeting we will approve our 
updated church constitution (which requires 2 votes, the first done at the 
annual meeting).  We will also approve the new bylaws created this winter 
and spring.   

Outdoor Worship This Summer 
We will have outdoor worship under the pavilion once a month this sum-
mer on June 9th, July 14th and August 4th.  Worship times will be 9:30am, 
as usual.  Livestreams will not be available on those dates. 

Mission Trip Commissioning—June 9th 
During worship on June 9th, we will commission our Youth Mission Trip 
participants ahead of their upcoming trip to Las Animas, CO at the end of 
June.  Please keep them in your prayers, and feel free to add some treats, 
notes of encouragement or travel games to their backpacks that will be 
set out in the south entry in June. 

Acolyte Sign Up 
All students in Grade 5 or older are asked to sign up to acolyte 
throughout the year.  Please use the QR code to see which 
dates work with your schedule.  There are many open slots! 
 
 

AV & Livestream Volunteers Needed 
We are in need of additional AV/Sound volunteers.  If you are 
interested, we would be happy to train you!  Volunteers assist 
during worship each month, as available.  Please contact the 
church office if you are interested.  If you are already trained 
and able to assist with AV or livestreaming, please sign up us-
ing the QR code. 

 

 

 

    

 
Readers/Communion 
Assts:   
Chris Luedtke (262-488-
4951)  
Miriam Dziekan (262-878-
4730) 

 
Altar Guild:  
Bob Benson  (262-497-
1648 or rben-
song@gmail.com) 
 

 
 
 
 

Ushers:  
Mel Hebron  (262-835-1775 
or mfortytwenty@aol.com 
 
Treats: Sign up sheet 
 
Acolytes:  
Betsy Bauer  (262-818-
5971 or betsbau-
er@gmail.com) 
 

 
 

AV/ Livestream: 
Sign up online 
 
 
 
 
Communion Set Up:  
Brenda Nelson (262-994-
8992) 
 

 

Worship Volunteer   

Coordinators 
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Thank You Teachers! 
Thank you, thank you, thank you to all of the Sun-
day school teachers that helped make this year so 
fun! If you see one of them around, tell them thanks! 
 
4k-2 
Will Casterton 
Robin Gavigan 
Mandy Harcus 
Karrie Lazewski 
3-6 
Hannah Muszynski 
Alyssa Jacobson 
Jamie Thomas 
7th-10th 
Angela Thomas 
Substitutes 
Betsy Bauer 
Lori Christiansen 
 

Vacation Bible 

School News 
We need volunteers aged 14 
and older to help 
with Vacation Bible School 
which takes place from July 29

-August 2 from 9am-11am. Please contact Angela if 
you are interested in helping.  

Please sign your children, grandchildren, neighbors, 
and friends up for Vacation Bible School from July 
29-August 2 from 9am-11am.  Register online on our 
website or use the form in this newsletter.  Contact 
Angela with any questions.    

If you are interested in donating any supplies, 
please take a fish off the table in the narthex. Bring 
the supply written on the fish to church and place it 
in the submarine tent by Sunday, July 14.  

 

July 4th Parade 
Calling all creative people! Who wants to help Ange-
la create a float for the 4th of July parade in Ray-
mond? We would love to bring it back, but we need 
a team of people to pull it off. Contact Angela if you 
are interested!   

Youth Mission Trip Updates 

Thirteen youth and four adults will be heading to 
Las Animas, Colorado in late June. Please be sure to 
pray for us and think about adding snacks or travel 
games in our bags which will be located in the nar-
thex. Keep them in your prayers as they will be gone 
from June 21-July 1. 
Chaperones 
Les Gumieny 
Kim Mackey 
Bob Mausing 
Angela Thomas 
Youth 
Harrison Bauer 
Ruby Christiansen 
Krystal Gordon 
Wyatt Hoffmann 
Josie Mackey 
Karley Mausing 
David Reiter 
Cade Sherwood 
Cooper Sherwood 
Jocelynn Ward 
Abby Waterworth 
Jayden West 
Jackson Wilhelmi 
 
There will be a getting ready to go meeting on 
June 8 from 9-1. We'll ask final questions, clean out 
and organize the trailer, and help set up for the Pa-
vilion Dedication. There will be a Commissioning 
Service for all of those attending on June 9.  
 

 

Graduation Sunday  

June 9 

We will be celebrating our graduates on 
Sunday, June 9th.  See the photos and information 
on the following pages for those who submitted in-
formation to the church office.  While not all are able 
to attend the service, we wish them all well in their 
future plans!  We are so proud of you!!   
 
 

 

Youth & Family 
Director of Youth and Family Ministry:  Angela Thomas   262-880-4354   nclcyouthfam@gmail.com 
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Harrison Bauer 
Harrison Bauer is graduating 
from Raymond School and is 
heading to Union Grove High 
School in the fall. 
 

 
 
Cheyenne Brown 
Cheyenne Brown is graduating 
8th grade from Yorkville 
School.  She will attend Union 
Grove High School in the fall.  
Her interests include Chamber 
Choir, theatre, softball and 4-
H. 
 

 
 

Zachary Brown 
Zachary Brown is graduating 
8th grade from Yorkville School.  
He will attend Union Grove 
High School in the fall.  His in-
terests include football and 
baseball. 
 
 

 
Ruby Christiansen 
Ruby Christiansen is graduating 
8th grade from Yorkville Ele-
mentary School.  She will at-
tend Union Grove High School 
in the fall.  Her interests include 
basketball, soccer and tennis.  
 

 

 
 

Addison Hansen 
Addison Hansen is graduating 
8th grade from Muskego Lakes 
Middle School. She will attend 
Muskego High School in the fall.  
Addison is looking forward to 
joining Student Council, FBLA 
and tennis. 

 
 

Miranda  

Kowalski  

Miranda Kowalski is gradu-
ating 8th grade from 
Yorkville School.  She will 
attend Union Grove High 

School in the fall.  She is involved in dance and 
cheerleading. 

 
Audrina Schmid 
Audrina Schmid will be 
graduating 8th grade from 
North Cape School. She 
will attend Waterford Un-
ion High School in the fall. 
Right now her only future 
plans are to embrace all of 

the possibilities high school will offer her.   
 

 

Abigail Water-
worth 
Abigail Waterworth graduated 
8th grade from Kansasville 
Grade School.  She will attend 
Union Grove High School in 
the fall. She will continue on 

her path toward confirmation here at NCLC and is 
participating in the Youth Mission Trip to Colorado 
in June.   
 
 

 

2024 Graduates 
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Will Casterton 
Will Casterton is graduating 
from Union Grove High School.  
He plans to attend 
the University of Wisconsin-
Madison majoring in Mechanical 
Engineering.  In high school, he 
has been  involved as an  Eagle 
Scout, Key Club President, DE-
CA, Golf, and National Honor 

Society. 
 

 

 

Ella Dinauer 
Ella Dinauer is graduating from 
Union Grove High School.  She 
will attend UW-Lacrosse in the 
fall, majoring in Elementary Ed-
ucation.  At UGHS, Ella was in-
volved in tennis, softball, Key 
Club and SALT. 

 

 

 

 

Fischer Hansen 
Fischer Hansen is graduating 
from Muskego High School. 
He plans to attend the Universi-
ty of Wisconsin-Whitewater to 
pursue a degree in business 
with an emphasis on sports 
management. 

 

Laila Hoffmann 
Laila Hoffmann is graduating from 
Union Grove High School and at-
tending UW Parkside in the fall to 
study art.  

 
 

 

Janalee Kopac 
Janalee Kopac graduated from 
Martin Luther High School on 
May 24th.  In Jana's 4 years at 
Martin Luther she participated 
in softball all 4 years.  As a Jun-

ior and Senior she joined the wrestling team, and 
was conference champ and state qualifier both 
years.  Jana's future plans are to work with her 
dad and Auntie Kara as an integral part of RKM Irri-
gation Systems.    

 

Owen Woznicki 
Owen Woznicki is  graduating 
from Union Grove High School.  
He has applied for an Electrical 
apprenticeship, and 
is  currently working for Gurtz 
Electric as a Construction Wire-
man.  

 

Geneva Hebron  
Geneva Hebron graduated with 
a Communication Design BFA 
from the Milwaukee Institute of 
Art & Design (MIAD).  Her future 
plans are to continue working—
freelance and otherwise—and 
to eventually pursue a master’s 
degree in photography or a sim-

ilar topic.  
 

Mady Lorey 
Mady Lorey graduated from UW 
Stevens Point on May 18, 2024. 
She will be going on to gradu-
ate school at UW Milwaukee for 
a master's degree in Kinesiolo-
gy. This summer she will be tak-
ing a class from UW Stevens 
Point where she will spend 3 

weeks traveling in Greece.  

 
 
 

Caleb Woznicki 
Caleb Woznicki graduated from 
Gateway  Technical College in 
August 2023 with an Associates 
degree in Criminal Justice.  He 
will be completing the Law En-
forcement Academy at WCTC in 
May 2024. He is pursuing a career 
in Law Enforcement.  He and his 

family welcome  prayers that he can find a job and 
stays safe. 

 

2024 Graduates 
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Outreach Ministry 

Thank You! 
Hello!  We wanted to thank you for your donations 
of magazines.  They are always put to good use.  We 
appreciate your generosity.  Thanks again,  

—Oak Ridge Care Center 
(Newer magazines may be donated using the basket in the south 
entry.) 
 
 
The Klaus family would like to thank everyone for 
their thoughts, prayers and cards during this diffi-
cult time of Jeff’s dad’s passing.   Fred was a good 
man and will be missed.  Thank you! 

-Jeff and Sue Klaus 
 
Thank you for your prayers and understanding as I 
have been out of the office recently dealing with my 
father’s stroke and mother’s move to memory care.  
I will continue to be gone off and on this summer, as 
needs arrive in MN.  Your support and prayers have 
meant so much to me and my family! 

-Ann Henderson 
 

Legacy Quilters 
The Legacy Quilters will not meet during the sum-
mer.  They will resume meeting on the first and third 
Thursdays in September. 
 
 

June Community 

Meal 
North Cape Lutheran will be 
providing the Community Meal 
at Living Faith Lutheran in Ra-

cine on Sunday, June 23rd. They have been serving 
around 110 people lately, so we will need many vol-
unteers to help us provide food and to pack the grab 
‘n go meals to distribute.  Please note that this 
month we will be making the main meal, so we will 
need the ingredients dropped off early—by June 
21st.  If you are interested in helping with this im-
portant outreach, please sign up 
to help online through the QR 
code or watch for the sign up 
binder at the Welcome Center.  
Financial gifts toward purchasing 
food items and packaging sup-
plies are also welcome.  See Ann 
Henderson if you have any ques-

tions.  Thank you for supporting this outreach minis-
try! 

 

Outreach for Hope Ride Run 

and Walk Event—Sept. 21 
For almost 30 years Outreach for Hope has been a 
ministry of the Greater Milwaukee Synod, ELCA.  
They support local ministries in our Synod that work 
directly with people struggling with poverty. Each 
fall Outreach for Hope  holds a Ride Run and Walk 
event to raise funds to help fund their programs. If 
you are interested in participating in this fundraiser, 
please go to OFHRRW.org to learn more. Registra-
tion for this year’s event opens July 10th.  The 
Racine/Kenosha event is held at Petrifying Springs 
Park in Kenosha.  There are other sites for the event 
in Dousman, Grafton and Milwaukee. If you wish to 
financially contribute to Outreach for Hope you can 
also contribute directly to the organization through 
the website as well.  
 
 

Mission Exploration Team  

The Mission Exploration Team (MET) has been meet-
ing regularly for several months completing the re-
search and writing of the Ministry Site Profile that 
NCLC will submit to the Greater Milwaukee Synod.  
This Ministry Site Profile helps the Synod when 
matching pastoral candidates  to our congregation, 
and is used by  our Call Committee during the call 
process.  The MET team has been sharing sections of 
the Ministry Site Profile each week in the bulletin 
and Friday emails throughout May and into June.  
The goal is for the congregation to be aware of what  
information the Ministry Site Profile contains, and to 

provide time and opportunities for you to give feed-
back and ask questions. There will be a congrega-
tional meeting to discuss and approve the entire  
profile prior to submitting it to the Synod sometime 
this summer.  If you have questions or feedback,  
please contact  a member of the MET team: Jessica 
Ward, Stephanie Sorenson, Mark Ehleiter, Dave 
Smerchek, Kathy Paul, Brenda Nelson and Pastor 
Robb. 
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Upcoming Events 

Pavilion Dedication—June 8th 
The Pavilion Dedication celebration will be held on 
Saturday, June 8th from 4-9pm at NCLC under the 
pavilion.  North Cape Express will provide live music 
from 4:30-5:30 and 6:30-8:30pm.  The dedication 
service will begin at 5:30, followed by a free pig roast 
dinner.  RSVPs are required.  Use the QR code to re-
spond by June 1st at the latest.    
 

2024 Steeple Golf  Outing—

August 30th 
Summer is here!  Be sure to register for  this year’s 
golf outing to be held on Friday, August 30, 2024, at 
Ives Grove Golf Course.  The event begins with 
10:30am registration and 11:15 lunch.  There will be 
a 12:00 shotgun start, followed by a 5:00 dinner ban-
quet, awards, raffles and auction.  This event has 
been a significant contributor to special projects at 
North Cape Lutheran Church, especially the pavilion 
project, and we appreciate everyone's support of 
this!!  
 
Use the golf outing website to register to golf, pur-
chase dinner only tickets, or provide a sponsorship 
for the event.  There is even an online sign up if you 
are able to help work at the event.  Be sure to check 
out all the details at https://birdease.com/nclcgolf . 

 

Pavilion Reservations 
Please contact the church office if you are interested 
in renting the pavilion for any special events in your 
life, such as baby showers, bridal 
showers, etc.  Members may use the 
pavilion for free with a refundable se-
curity deposit and approved reserva-
tion form completed.  The usage poli-
cy and forms are found on our website 
or through this link.   
 
 

Endowment Fund Will Distrib-

ute $4,600 in 2024 
The Endowment committee approved a $4,600 dis-
tribution from the North Cape Lutheran Endowment 
Fund. The distribution is based on 4% of the endow-
ment fund value as of 12/31/23=$113, 052. The dis-
tribution will support church capital improvements 
and community outreach by our congregation, in-
cluding: 

•  $4,140 (90% of distribution): Designated to-
wards the front step repair project 

 o The 2023 distribution also designated a 
 portion to the front step repair project, 
 providing a total of $7,830 towards complet
 ing the repairs. 
• $460 (10% of distribution): For a community out-

reach effort.  If you have a recommended cause 
for this distribution, please contact an Endow-
ment Committee member (Brian Lauer, Jason 
Gruettner, Nathan Leinweber, Carol Smith, Bren-
da Doberstein). 

 
Your contribution to the Endowment Fund as chari-
table giving can help us make an even larger impact 
on our congregation for years to come! Contact an 
Endowment Committee member if you would like to 
learn more about the Endowment Fund, and how 
you can donate or include the Fund as part of your 
estate plan. 
 
Our congregation is also fortunate enough to have 
the resources of the ELCA Foundation through the 
services of Cynthia Halverson, regional gift planner. 
Cindy is available at no cost or obligation to assist 
you with any questions you might have on including 
North Cape Lutheran Church in your estate plan. 
You can contact Cynthia at Cyn-
thia.halverson@elca.org or 414-544-2008. 

https://birdease.com/nclcgolf
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Birthdays 
 

LAMBERT, Megan   06/01 
FLANNERY, Hudson  06/03 
NELSON, Brock    06/03 
KURHAJEC, David   06/04 
OTTER, Presley    06/08 
BADTKE, Lindsay    06/10 
KASPROWICZ, Dennis   06/10 
BEEMAN, David    06/14 
CHRISTENSEN, Sandra   06/14 
SACK, Austin    06/14 
JURASOVICH, Emma   06/15 
POTTS, Cathy    06/15 
SPENCER, Linda    06/15 
DAHL, Pat    06/16 
LAZEWSKI, Hayes   06/16 
DILLEY, Randy    06/18 
GORDON, Kyla    06/18 
HEBRON, Russell    06/18 
KASTENSON, Richelle   06/18 
KOPAC, Jonah    06/18 
DILLEY, Susan    06/19 
HEBRON, Geneva   06/19 
LAMBERT, Isabelle   06/20 
ROSENOW, Carol    06/20 
CHRISTIANSEN, Andy   06/21 
WARD, Jessica    06/22 
WEST, Logan    06/22 
CRAVEN, Chuck    06/23 
WELCH, Spencer    06/24 
WALDRON, Linda   06/25 
HANSEN, Tom    06/26 
BROWN, Maxine    06/27 
BETTHAUSER, Mike   06/28 
FLANNERY, Vicki    06/28 
VOGT, Zachary    06/28 
BENSON, Bob    06/29 
DECKER, June     06/29 
ESCH, Marian    06/29 
 

ANDERSON, Aaron & Samantha  06/01 
WALDRON, Arnold & Linda  06/01 
HYDE, Linda & John  06/05 
BETTHAUSER, Mike & Robin  06/07 
JACOBSON, Bri & Paul  06/11 
WILSON, Bill & Laurel   06/11 
POTTS, Art & Cathy   06/12 
FRITSCH, Tammy & Jeffrey  06/15 
HANSEN, Tom & Katie   06/15 
OWEN, Thomas & Maryellen  06/15 

KURHAJEC, Jim & Shelly   06/17 
BROWN, Jessica & Peter  06/18 
NEUENS, Krystin & Daniel  06/19 
MANN, Dorothy & Gerald  06/22 
BARWICK, Carl & Nancy   06/23 
ROSENOW, Alan & Carol   06/23 
DOBERSTEIN, Daryn & Brenda  06/24 
WOZNICKI, Jennifer & Steve 06/26 
BARTOL, Jesse & Renee   06/27 
KURHAJEC, Allen & Kelsey  06/28 
COATES, Kallie & Devin  06/29 
STILLSON, Michael & Amy   06/30 

 

 

 

Prayer Chain  Please contact the 

church office at 262-835-2206 or north-
capelutheran@gmail.com if you would 
like to have prayers lifted up on your be-
half for any reason.  If you would like to 
be removed from the prayer chain, 
please contact the church office.  If you 
are in need of pastoral care, please email 
the church office or call Pastor Robb at 
608-345-2463 or email him at pastorr-
kosky@gmail.com.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Remember  

our Shut Ins  

 
Jackie Becker 
7631 W 5 Mile Road 
Franksville WI 53126 
 Birthdate  05/23 
 
Martin & Sheila Hummel 
8800 Shannon Lane 
Sturtevant, WI  53177 
 Birthdates         (M) 12/21 
           (S)  02/26 
. 

Leona Olson 
1125 Jean St. 
Union Grove WI 53182 
 
Linda Petersen 
3950 N. Main St. #11 
Racine, WI  53402 
 Birthdate   11/24 
 
Darleen Peterson 
1775 N. Newman Rd., Apt. 108 
Mt. Pleasant, WI 53406 
 Birthdate  10/09 
 
John Stalbaum 
Waterford Senior Living  
301 South Sixth Street  
Apt.  208 
Waterford, WI  53185 
 Birthdate  05/03 
 
Marilyn Wishau 
Oak Park Place, Apt. 1199 
1700 S. Teut Rd. 
Burlington, WI  53105 
 
 
 
 

Anniversaries Remember in Your Prayers 

Kelly Anderson, Thomas Arndt, Jackie Becker, David Braaten, Carol Bracy, Patti 
Brouwers, Judy Buse, Jessica Christiansen, Renee D., Don Esch, Micky Farrar, Bev 
Gawlitta, Ron Gawlitta, Jill Goder, Deborah Hintz, Tom K., Dennis Kasprowicz, War-
ren Klandrud, Bob Luedtke, Sue Madsen, Rochelle Neu, Peter and Debbie Orth, 
Ruth Peterson, Frances Pivek, Melissa Rost, Deanna Sadler, Jill Schartner, Donna 
Strand, Del Thomas, David Thompson, Eunice Walz, David Westervelt, Norman Wil-
son III, Waylon, Mike & Orchard Utzinger, Dona Chila 

We also pray for those serving in our armed forces: Russell Hebron, Agustin Jua-
rez, Zachary Klabunde, Benjamin Klandrud, Luke Morgen 

 

 



 

Calendar 
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